TO: 
Larry Krissek   
Chair, Arts and Sciences Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (CCI)
FROM: James Fredal, 
Chair, Social,  Behavioral, Biological, Mathematical and Physical Sciences Subcommittee

RE: 
Semester Conversion Proposal for Minors in Political Science
December 28, 2010

Larry: 

The Sciences subcommittee of the CCI reviewed the semester conversion proposal for the minors in Political Science on December 9th and voted unanimously to approve the proposal for consideration in the full CCI.

The Political Science Department underwent review of their major and minor programs beginning in 2006 and the new set of minors (six focused minors in addition to the general minor in political science) received final approval in 2008.  Therefore, the conversion to semesters was straightforward with no significant changes.  In addition to the general minor in Political Science, the department will offer six focused minors: World Politics, Comparative Politics, Judicial Politics, Political Theory, Political Decision-Making, and Campaigns and Elections.  Each minor is structured the same: one required course and four elective courses chosen from a list of approved optional courses.  All courses are three credits, and all minors include a list of at least six optional courses to fulfill the elective requirement.   Each minor will require 5 courses totaling 15 semester hours.
The subcommittee approved the proposal unanimously at their December 9th meeting and I am pleased to forward the proposal to the full CCI with recommendation for approval.
Jim Fredal
